LONGWOOD UNIVERSITY BOARD OF VISITORS EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

Thursday, December 3, 2015

-Minutes-

Call to Order

The Executive Committee of the Longwood University Board of Visitors met on Thursday, December 3, 2015 at Longwood House in Farmville, Virginia. The meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. by Rector Colleen Margiloff.

Executive Committee members present were:

Mrs. Colleen Margiloff The Hon. Robert S. Wertz, Jr. Mrs. Shelby Walker Mr. Stephen Mobley Mrs. Marianne Radcliff

Others Present:
Mrs. Eileen Anderson
Mrs. Katherine Busser
Ms. Pia Trigiani
President Taylor Reveley
Chief of Staff Justin Pope
Cameron O'Brion, Office of the Virginia Attorney General

President's Update

President Reveley led a discussion of national issues in higher education, campus diversity, finance, fundraising, and preparations for the Vice Presidential debates, both in terms of the event itself and broader plans to use the debate to advance the strategic goals of the university at every vice presidential level.

The president also gave an overview of continued progress on the new Master Plan, and reviewed the multi-faceted plan for introducing the ideas contained in it to the Longwood community, including a community reception later in the evening at the Longwood Center for Visual Arts. He offered perspective on the value of the inclusive process and very strong working relationship between Longwood and Farmville. He expressed his appreciation for the team at Longwood that had worked most closely on the plan, under the leadership of Dick Bratcher.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 3 p.m.